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               Epsom Garden Society: December 2019  

               and January 2020 

               Newsletter:  Margaret Haslam 01372 724138, 3 Elm Grove Epsom KT18 7LZ

                Membership Secretary and Newsletter Distribution: Steve Roebuck  0208 394 2168

                Show Secretary: Cathy Flitter 07821 277708

Dear Member, if you have any news or garden related small ads that you would like to be included in the Newsletter, please phone me, 01372 724138, or just tell me when you see me at the meeting.
On the 18th November we held our AGM, at St Barnabas Church Hall, Temple Road, Epsom chaired by our President Alan Moody. Our Chairman Heather Martindale, gave her report and reminded us of all the lovely things we have enjoyed this year: three buzzy yet relaxed Shows, an outing to Hyde Hall, ten splendid talks and open gardens visited. Epsom Common Day was wonderful with perfect weather and visitors of all ages, all interested in our stand, a microcosm of Epsom society! Last year it was rained off with torrential downpours, hope it will be good again in 2021. Our committee is struggling a bit as there are so few of us, and Heather reminded us that a little help goes a long way!

Heather was presented with garden vouchers and a jolly sculpted duck as she is retiring this year.
Next up was Pam Davis our Treasurer: she was pleased to announce that our accounts were already audited and agreed. It was interesting to see how individual parts of our activities looked when analysed: the most popular talks were the pruning demonstration in the Spring and the Flower Arranging where we were shown affordable arrangements with supermarket flowers. The outing made a small profit. We have ended up with a loss of £432, but that is because we have invested in new tablecloths for our tea tables at Shows and display boards to show Photography exhibits in a much improved way, and these will be used for years to come. Unusually for a garden society the costs of our Shows are just about covered by the advertising in our Schedules!
Next Cathy Flitter, our Show Secretary and Talks organiser, reminded us of the pleasing speakers we had heard this year, Spring Pruning with Mark Saunders, Jim Buttress, who charmed us with his account of sixty-five years in horticulture, Heavenly Hostas with John and June Baker, Inexpensive Floral Designs with Sheila Stacy, theatrical Say it with Poison with Russell Bowes and Italian Lakeside gardens with Pamela Holt. A surprise hit was Dr Peter Herring with his talk on Fascinating Fungi, more on this next time.

Next year Simon Horrill is returning to discuss Designing for Spring in March, to be followed by a talk from Paul Patton about including water in your garden. Viviane Sinnock was thanked for providing equipment for the talks and Margaret Haslam,  Eileen Dann and Mary Wood for the refreshments after each talk.
Surrey Horticultural Federation have asked if we would give them feed-back about whether we enjoyed the speakers at each meeting next year, this will be anonymous, but comments will be collated so that other Societies can see what we thought before they book the speaker. Comment forms will be on the raffle table at the back of the Hall. Cathy is beginning to wonder if St Barnabas Hall is suitable for demonstrations, it did mean lot of people standing up at the back to try to see. If you have any ideas about  a hall please let her know. Our December talk is Steve Bradley telling us about 'Winter in the Garden', please remember that this will be on December 9th, earlier date because of Christmas.
Cathy as Show Secretary: I was pleased at so many new helpers and exhibitors and rather sad that there are so few juniors entering classes.. Of course there are so many other things that children do nowadays, not just Brownies once a week! However numbers were boosted considerably by Jill Farnham contacting the Guides and getting them to work for various badges and enter our Shows with  their efforts. Elizabeth Stewart has kept up her sterling work with Apple Tree Nursery, always a delight to see what the little children have been making.

Weather was a worry in June as there was so much rain, this meant less vegetables and flowers, but excellent entries in Photography and Flower arranging almost made up for this. Autumn Show was lacking many experienced helpers who had all gone on a U3A holiday, but many new people helped, particularly Pam Davis who collected all the crockery and Show equipment, laid out tables, arrived at the crack of dawn on Saturday to accept entries and squeeze ever more in, advise new entrants, and of course work out the winners! Also Margaret Angus, a very successful year as an exhibitor, but full of valuable advice from helping to run the Ewell Horticultural Association Shows. Also this Autumn she almost single handedly ran our Plant Stall, supplying most of the plants and selling them too! My other super-star is Viviane Sinnock who took over running refreshments at the Shows last year. She has turned this into a profit maker for the Society, with excellent lunches for the judges and refreshments for all the workers running the Show. Finally I would like to thank Heather, our out-going Chair, for her support throughout the whole year. She has kept me calm on many an occasion and helped me regain my sense of humour when things got chaotic, as well as helping enormously with all the administration as Assistant Show Secretary.

I have had a lot of fun and learnt an enormous amount this year. I do hope that you have too and that many of you will continue to support the shows in the coming year.
Steve Roebuck, our Membership Secretary, thanked all our road reps for their efforts delivering the Newsletters, and thought he would start by telling us how it all works. First Margaret Haslam writes the Newsletter and a local school kindly let us print it on their photocopier at cost price. Then Margaret takes the copies to Steve, and Pat Roebuck counts them into individual envelopes for each road rep. Then Margaret collects them and delivers some to Heidi Darley, and they both distribute them to each road rep all over Epsom to take round to the members. In the meantime Steve sends email Newsletters to subscribers who live in an area not covered by a road rep, or maybe they have moved away but want to hear what we are doing.
We now have 386 members, most new members joined at Shows, and ten at Epsom Common Day, some who had never heard of us before. Others were friends or neighbours of members, we have flyers explaining what we do if you would like one to give somebody. If people have a road rep we would prefer them to receive their Newsletter from them, there is definitely less turnover of members if a road rep calls to collect the subscription! We are going to keep our membership fee at £3 again this year, a bargain when you think this covers reduced price admission to our talks, ten Newsletters, outings and open gardens to enjoy and reduced prices at local garden centres, check your schedule for details.
We do need more Committee Members! Isabella Glanville Taylor very kindly volunteered to help, and everyone else was voted in again. We asked if a quorum for committee actions could be five votes instead of six, and this was agreed. Julian Flitter, our financial examiner, has agreed to carry on next year. 
John Lucking was unexpectedly asked to report on the Open Garden Group, bit taken aback as he thought proceedings had finished and he could play with his phone for a few minutes! He told us that there are sixty interested people now and he is mostly using email to send out lists and remind everyone when a garden is about to be open. Always fun to see what people are growing and sometimes enjoy tea and biscuits. Sometimes people get confused and arrive on the wrong day, so please remember to check you emails for changes to the programme. 
Steve tells us that our web-site had to move as Surrey County Council were no longer hosting this for local groups. But luckily new hosts appeared and the site has been transferred fairly painlessly, and is free, so once it has been checked we will advertise the address. We are planning a meeting mostly for new members, to help them feel welcome,  and for those who would like to enter a Show, called 'Have a Go at a Show' probably in February. Date to be confirmed. The meeting finished with cheese and wine. 
Alpine Garden Society Talk: on Tuesday 3rd December George Hounsome is going to talk about 'A Wildlife Miscellany.' Doors open 7.15 for 7.45pm start of talk. Visitors very welcome, £1. Christchurch Hall, Christchurch Road, Epsom KT19 8NE. There will be a talk on 7th January, but I don't know the topic.
Small Ad.: Visiq foot spa in good condition, for donation to Epsom Garden Society, 01372 720152. 

                                                                                                                                  Best wishes Margaret
